
GREAT PLAINS BICYCLING CLUB BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

March 16, 2022, starting at 7:00 pm at Scooter’s, 70th & Pioneers 

 

Present: Edie Matteson, Marianne Day, John LeDuc, Mark St. Clair, Dan Leger, and Randy Smith. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Meeting Minutes: The minutes of the February board meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Marianne Day reported that the current checking account balance at the end of 

February was $5,643.99.  The PayPal balance was $322.23. 

NEW/OLD BUSINESS: 

RIDES/EVENTS 2022: 

Spring Fling:  

With Dave Hobson not in contact with the Board, Randy will attempt to decipher the Spring Fling 

registration button code and launch registration.  Edie will coordinate with Pat Bracken for e-mail blasts 

when registration is open.  The T-shirt design is ready.  We will need the web link from Screen Ink to 

post on the Spring Fling web page and set an ending date for orders; Edie suggested April 20th. 

 

Edie will be out of town for Spring Fling weekend to attend a wedding. Marianne and John volunteered 

to arrange for truck rental and driving.  John will contact Culligan regarding water jugs.  Unopened jugs 

can be kept for use at Heatstroke.  John will also be the volunteer coordinator.  Edie will contact the 

scout troop to ask if they can staff the Murdock SAG. 

 

Dan Leger volunteered along with his wife Inta to handle Eagle registration.  Marianne will do Louisville 

registration but will need one other person to assist.  We could use a couple of other SAG volunteers for 

Eagle and Louisville. 

 

Food: we have prepackaged snack items left over from last August Heatstroke.  Edie will divide and 

repackage these for the three SAG locations.  John and Mark volunteered to purchase perishable items 

including bananas and brats.    

 

Minnesota Magazine  

Edie had spoken with staff at Minnesota Magazine concerning publicity for GPBC public rides (mainly 

Heatstroke).  Ads are $200, but there might be a different cost for adding Heatstroke to their ride listing.  

Edie has asked about cost and is awaiting an answer. 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday April 20th at Scooters. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 

 

---------------------- 

Submitted by Randy Smith 

April 19, 2022 

 

 


